View Point Tennis Club Board Meeting 
Minutes
Tuesday, February 4, 2014, 3 p.m.

President, Ramona Rees, called the meeting to order.

Roll call was taken.

Those present were:  Ramona Rees, Deena Burns, Maria Bitman, Pam Ouellette, Ron Lane, Bonnie Boushele, Don Foley, Ali Garcia, Sue Twyman, Doug Wiebe, Blaine Murray, Gary Hagert, Gene Rees, Rachelle Bigelow,  Judy Nixon, Ken Gamble, Chuck DeWolf, Donna Lesko, Jim Gerhardt, Maureen Sharp, Diane Hudson, Kathy Johnson, Clive MacRaild, Jody Sander, Linda Decker, John Coombs, Joe Morton, Jan Allan, Dale Bowen, Bev Latrace, Del Stitt, Ed DeWald,  Ralph Sharp.
Absent: Bob Boa, Bob Brownell, Pickles Tuell, Ron Stewart, Al Warren, Steve Johnson, Deanna Hammer, Jim Eggen, Cyrene Moore, Roger Vigland.
Secretary’s Report – Pam Ouellette

Sue Twyman made a motion, seconded by Clive MacRaild, that we accept the minutes of the previous Board Meeting as posted on the website.  Approved.

Treasurer’s Report – Maria Bitman

We have 363 members.

Capital Fund

$6,354.26
General Fund

$1,391.86
Arizona Tennis & Golf Academy Fund
$893.28
Petty Cash

zero
Total


$8,639.40
All receipts must be handed in to the Treasurer by the middle of March as the books for this year will be closed on March 31st.
When taking the food handlers course, hand in a note with your name on it to the Treasurer for reimbursement.  Judy DeWald does not reimburse this expense, but does require a copy of your certificate.
Vice President’s Report – Deena Burns

Tournaments – we had 7 Saturday tournaments this year as well as 3 in-park.  Next year will probably be similar except for Greenfield who are talking about having their own.
It was suggested that as we had such a large participation for our in-park tournaments and some people couldn’t get in, there should be play-offs.

Valentine’s tournament will be this Saturday, Feb. 8th.

Monte Vista tournament is the last Saturday of the month and we’re hosting.

The Monte Vista team tournament is the last of the season.  Captains please encourage your group to get a leader and form a team to enter.  Ray Cottrell is our coordinator for this.

Ted Burgess has come up with the suggestion that Viewpoint have its own tournament for its own members.  This would be played under the lights so as not to take away from other court times.  This will be discussed further at our March meeting.
Some ranking sheets have been received, but as we end the year they become much more important so that the teams can be aligned efficiently.

The free clinics should be referred to as no participant charge clinics, as the coaches are paid to give the clinics.  So far they have been very well attended and received.

Regarding fifth court needed for league play, it is necessary for the captains to call to request this before the sheets go up to book courts.  This is not always possible as the opposing team captain does not always know the number of lines until a couple of days before the match.
The Spring Fling is Sunday, March 16th.  Tickets need to be bought by March 2nd.  The organizers, Linda Decker and Ali Garcia, will go to team practices to sell tickets if necessary.

All the captains and co-captains do a fantastic job every year.  Sometimes something unpleasant occurs and this is most unfortunate, especially at our age, but the captains and co-captains have our full support.
There will be a lot of move-ups this year, so the teams will be realigned at the end of this season.

It was suggested that we change the time of the board meetings to 3:30 p.m.

President’s Report – Ramona Rees

EVSTL Report – Del Stitt
EVSTL has 3 meetings a year – October, January and March.

By-law amendment – MCI (Member Club Information) initial submission has to be submitted end of March.  Final submission to league – was end of October – now changed to no later than September 1st.

Scheduling

· Trying to increase lines against teams from small parks.  There is a bylaw saying teams must provide 7 men and 5 women and should provide 3 lines of men and 2 of women.  Should we try to change this bylaw to state “must” instead of “should”?  Captains did not think this was worth pursuing.
· Teams can pick up players from another park at the required level if necessary.

· Schedule will be drawn up for full year based on second half of year number of teams.

· There may be some byes in first half of year.

· Teams with byes will try to be scheduled to play against each other.

· Problem may arise (court shortage) if both teams are scheduled as away teams – hopefully this problem will not happen often.

Census Report by level, member and park must be in by Jan. 10th.  This form is on EVSTL website.  These forms show that the number of participants in the league has remained very similar for the past 5 years – 2768 members.  Viewpoint is the largest park in the league and the only one with more women than men.  Only 4 parks have over 15 players at 1.5 level, with Viewpoint being the largest.  This level is the life blood of the program.
Gender based teams question came up again.  12 out of 16 parks have gender problems, therefore a bylaw was proposed to divide the teams into gender to avoid sit-outs.  This was marginally defeated, but no doubt will come up again in the future, so we should be more prepared next time.  Viewpoint does not have this problem and is not in favour of gender based teams.

Move-up requirements for EVSTL and Viewpoint have been handed out to all captains and will be put on our website.  Players can submit forms for self-nomination any time between now and the beginning of March.  The best time would be the last week of league.  Captains have to sign the form and send in the year-end statistics for the player to Ramona.  The percentages must be met with no exceptions.  At the moment there are a possible 47 players eligible to move up.  Captains meeting for the draw of the move-ups and realignment of teams will be Monday, March 17th at 7 p.m. in the Gathering room at Northpoint.  Some levels may have one more team, like the 2.5’s, or the 2.0’s may have one less. 
Court Blower – Don Jenkins, the President of Pickleball, would like to use our court blower to clean their courts and are willing to pay half the cost.  This was agreed to at the meeting.  An agreement will be drawn up to make this official.

Special Events tickets – the Viewpoint computer club is willing to make up tickets for any event we need for a fee.  Contact person is Bob King at #4518. 

General Meeting reminder – last of  the year – to be held Monday, March 10, 2014 at 7 p.m. in the Kokopelli Room.  A quorum is needed to vote for new officers.
Awards & Recognition Committee would like to ask all captains to remind their team that they have the opportunity to nominate builders of the club, if they have not previously been recognized.  Nomination forms and criteria are posted at the east and west courts.  A new award was also suggested for members who are at least 90 years old and still playing.  The Awards & Recognition Committee consists of Sharon Olson, Sharon Smith and Ann McLeod.  A fourth member is needed, ideally a man from either 1.5, 2.5, 3.0 or 4.0.
The Resort would like 3 people from different levels to go to their park to play a challenge match with their members to help them rate their own players.  Other interested parks are Carriage Manor, Mesa Regal and Sunland Springs Village.

Purchasing of game tennis balls – John Rigby submitted a proposal to buy these balls from Costco at a savings of 20% (cost $2 per sleeve).  A motion proposed by Diane Hudson and seconded by Jody Sander was passed unanimously to buy approximately 40% more balls than usual at a cost of approximately $3,400.  This will enable us to change the balls in the ball machine and baskets more often throughout the season.
Nominations for next year’s executive must be posted 30 days before the general meeting.  Nominated:

President – Deena Burns

Vice President – Bob Allan

Treasurer – Donna Lesko

Secretary – Karalee Drdul
Nominees were accepted unanimously.

Committee Reports
Ed DeWald
PPAC were asked to look at the Captains/Co-captains Guidelines, and then give suggestions to Ruth for wordsmithing.  The attached proposals were discussed, with the new wording being in red.  Two different versions of call-ups were read out.  Dale Bowen proposed a motion, seconded by Jody Sander, to accept the original version of the call-up – not the Ken Gamble version.  The motion was passed.
Ralph Sharp
Present policy for move down is:  Players ranked line 1 or 2 are exempt.  Committee is recommending that we add Line 3 at the 4.0 level.  This is due to the fact that the 4.0 team is actually a 4.0+ team (as there are no higher level teams) and sometimes the players rated at the 3 level play against 4.5 players.  Although stats are requested by the league for all levels, they are never requested for the 4.0 level.  The 4.0’s have increased 36% in the last few years. The general consensus was to go forward with the proposal.  Will be put on agenda for next board meeting.
Joe Morton

The “free” clinics usually provide 4 pros for a flat fee of $200 per clinic.  These are paid out of the ATGA fund.

All the lessons which had previously been paid for with Melissa have been organized to everyone’s satisfaction.

Sunday, March 2nd will be the ATGA carnival and shoot-out, with limited space, so sign-up is essential.

Don Foley
Pointed out that if there are different line calls by partners, then the call goes to the advantage of the opposition, always.

Motion to adjourn at 5 p.m. by Linda Decker, seconded by Diane Hudson.  Approved.

